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March 25, 2012 

 
Dear Friends in the United Methodist Church, 
 
As the Director of the Israeli Committee Against House Demolitions (ICAHD), I have been 
proud to support the efforts of the United Methodist Church to address Israel’s 45-year 
Occupation.  I especially support the work of United Methodist Kairos Response in translating a 
courageous moral stand against oppression into concrete actions such as the resolution to divest 
from corporations profiting from Israel’s Occupation.  
 
I have worked with United Methodists for many years on the issue of the Occupation. I have 
shared information with UMKR and others working on this issue, especially regarding Israel’s 
demolition of over 26,000 Palestinian homes. (One rebuilding project in Beit Arabiya, a 
Palestinian home demolished in late January for the fifth time, was financed by the love donations 
of the Methodist churches of Minnesota, some of whom came to rebuild with us.) ICAHD has 
hosted Methodist fact-finding missions here in Israel/Palestine and Salim Shawamreh, whose 
home it is that was demolished, has spoken together with me at the United Methodist General 
Conference.  
 
Certainly the measures advocated by UMKR, which have steadily gained support in the larger 
Church itself, are responsible and effective ones. Targeting Caterpillar, Motorola Solutions, 
Hewlett Packard and other corporations profiting from the suffering of the Palestinians exposes 
an intolerable American complicity, one that drags Methodists themselves into an active if non-
direct involvement. Only by publicly disassociating itself morally and financially from policies of 
oppression, while endeavoring to end the oppression itself, will the United Methodist Church 
redeem its moral space. This is the essence of the divestment campaign.   
 
As part of the Israeli peace camp, I can testify as to how important your moral stand is to us – and 
it is even more vital for the beleaguered and isolated Palestinian people. We in Israel who work 
tirelessly for peace are comforted that UMKR exists, is active and receives the support it does 
from the wider Methodist Church. We urge you to continue to give practical expression to your 
moral concerns by supporting the divestment campaign. Do not let external attacks, come as they 
will, divide you or weaken your resolve. We look forward to the day when we all come together 
at Beit Arabiya to celebrate the end of Occupation and the dawn of a just peace. In that, you will 
have been instrumental.   
 
In solidarity, 
 
Jeff Halper, Director 
The Israeli Committee Against House Demolitions (ICAHD) 
Jerusalem  


